Snyder, Paul M.

## Memorial Held for Pyt. Snyde

Pyt. Snyder

Memorial services for Pyt. Paul
Martin Snyder, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Martin Snyder, 1667 East Twelfth
Street, were held yesterday at 11 a.
m., in the South Terrace Community Building. Pyt. Snyder was reported killed in action in France,
July 23.

He was born in Frackville and was a member of the Church of God, Frackville. Just before his induction into the armed forces he had been accepted as an applicant at the Bible Institute in preparation

for the ministry.

The Rev. Charles Spangenberg, of St. Mark's Evangelical Church, was in charge of the services. Members of the St. Mark's Choir, assisted in the service and Hugh McShane provided the piano accompaniment. Taps were sounded by Gilbert Rowe, a member of the Veterans of For-

eign Wars.

Others who co-operated in this memorial service were Richard Hoffert. Lutheran Theological Student who provided an alter, the fewish Community Center, loaned the service flags: John Bruch, manager of the South Terrace Housing Project, and Herman J. Rosenthal, of the U.S. O. Mrs. Helen Sebular and Mrs. Virginia Chontafalsky also assisted in the service.